

Minutes of Langrville Parish Council Meeting
Held on November 11th 2025 at 19:00 in Langrick Village Hall

Present:

Cllr Neil Jones (East Lindsey District Council), Cllr George Roome, Cllr Phillip Perryman, (Chairman) Cllr Paula Ashleigh Morris and (Deputy Chairman) Cllr David Marshall.

Absent:

Cllr Jules Smith, Cllr Julie Reynolds, Cllr Chalmers and Cllr Ashton.

In Attendance: Lana MacLennan-James (Clerk & RFO)

Pre-Meeting - 10 minute allocation for the Police and Public to speak:

37. Chairmans opening statement - Agenda Item 1 (11/11/2025)

Cllr Ashleigh-Morris welcomed those in attendance to the meeting. She followed with an update that issues discussed in the last meeting have now been reported to the police with thanks to a local police man who informed the Chairman of how to report it. Cllr Ashleigh-Morris continued to inform the council about the East Lindsay grants we have applied for to update the hall carpet/fencing and purchase a lockable cupboard for historical village hall documents/books. She circled back to the point of the helpful police man, suggesting that it may be a good idea for local parishes to come together to pay a salary for a local PCSO in Coningsby to cover the local areas. She plans to make an appointment to visit Mark Jones (Lincs Police & Crime Commissioner) to see if there is any actual basis for this. Cllr Neil Jones spoke to see if a special police constable / CID officer had been considered, they are unpaid but do get expenses for a car and food, the other Councillors were in agreement with this. Cllr Ashleigh-Morris continued from last meeting to share information on changing over all of the little bins to one large bin, it is £20.00 each time to empty, all Councillors in attendance all approved this to go ahead.

38. Apologies for Absence and reasons given - Agenda Item 2 (11/11/2025)

Cllr Chalmers and Cllr Ashton.

39. Declarations of Interest - Agenda Item 3 (11/11/2025)

None.

40. Approval of minutes for meeting held October 22nd 2025 - Agenda Item 4 (11/11/2025)

The minutes were agreed as true and correct.

41. To discuss the current training available to the Councillors - Agenda Item 5 (11/11/2025)

The available Councillor training provided by LALC was shared with the Councillors and the Clerk will email it around to everyone.

42. To discuss traffic prevention in Antons Gowt - Agenda Item 6 (11/11/2025)

Cllr Perryman shared the spreadsheets/speeding surveys with all in attendance. The councils discussed the issue with all the workmen's vehicles being parked on the side of the road preventing traffic driving safely and freely. Cllr Ashleigh-Morris has asked the district council for posts to be put down the edge of the road, however isn't getting a response and so proposed that the council agree on purchasing and fitting them. Cllr Roome will measure from

the car park to his home to see how many we need, Cllr Perryman offered to help install these. All Councillors agreed for this to be looked at and the price to be shared before going ahead.

43. To discuss Hall Signage - Agenda Item 7 (11/11/2025)

Cllr Ashleigh-Morris suggested that we purchase some more robust and visible signage for the village hall so that vehicles can see it easier. Also advertising the events that the hall holds in the future. She will get prices for these and bring them to the Councillors.

44. Report from Cllr Ashton - Agenda Item 8 (11/11/2025)

Cllr Ashton was not in attendance.

45. Report from Cllr Jones - Agenda Item 9 (11/11/2025)

Cllr Jones shared information about three grants currently available from ELDC, he did share his concerns that these will be gone with the local government reform plans going through Government. Cllr Ashleigh-Morris shared that another door on front of the village hall would be very handy preventing leaves blowing in to the hall and to further secure the hall, Cllr Jones shared he would be very happy to cover this in a grant. There is another by-election this week in Chapel St Leonards.

46. Update on the Diocese - Agenda Item 10 (11/11/2025)

No update as of yet.

47. Traffic report - Agenda Item 11 (11/11/2025)

Cllr Perryman discussed through his spreadsheet and shared that he is interested in looking at getting a grant from the treasury for average speed cameras. He spoke about the warranty email we have received, it works out about £398 +VAT a year ongoing. To buy them new is £1200. The Councillors agreed that warranty is not worthwhile at that cost.

48. To discuss Village Hall events - Agenda Item 12 (11/11/2025)

There was a suggestion to do a once a month quiz night, starting in January. Cllr Ashleigh-Morris shared that we do something before Christmas. She would like to hold a Mince Pies and Mulled Wine night prior to Christmas. Cllr Roome suggested asking residents on events they would want to attend in the Village Hall, Cllr Ashleigh-Morris responded that we will do a newsletter with this question and others on there. A resident has been asked if they would like to run a table top sale over the winter, they were keen to look in to this going ahead. Coffee Mornings and summer fetes are also other ideas. Cllr Roome volunteered to run the Facebook page with Councillors as admin. Clerk to look in to entertainment/music licenses. A flood light for the front and possibly back would be a helpful thing to have, it is £18 on amazon for a pack of 4 simple ones and it slightly more expensive for better working ones. Cllr Perryman and Cllr Roome will sort this.

49. Clerk's Report & GDPR - Agenda Item 13 (11/11/2025)

The clerk has requested a quote for the updated insurance cover and has been told it will be sent to her tomorrow. The Clerk will send this to Councillors before agreeing.

50. Correspondence - Agenda Item 14 (11/11/2025)

None.

51. Financial Matters - Agenda Item 15 (11/11/2025)

- a) BACs to be approved. - Clerks Wages Sept (£620.45) & Oct (£316.62) approved and accepted.
- b) Update on Bank Account – The Clerk reported that she has had notification that the Langrick Parish Council Main Lloyds Business Account will be closed in February 2026. Lloyds cannot take new Parish Council account applications at the moment so a new bank may need to be chosen. Cllr Ashleigh-Morris proposed that the Council open a new account with Natwest and transfer the funds over when the account is complete. All Councillors agreed. Resolved. Clerk, Chairman and Vice Chairman to be signatories on the account and have online access.

Date	Description	Invoice No	Income	Expenditure	VAT
03/10/25	DD – ICO Membership	ZB990993	/	£47.00	None
29/10/25	CHQ – Gardener x2 (£75)	TBC	/	£150.00	None
		Hall	Account		
06/10/2025	Hall Hire	Inv 00002	£30.00	/	None
14/10/2025	Valda (Electricity)	TBC	None	£53.94	TBC
15/10/2025	Anglian Water	N/A	£19.00	/	TBC
20/10/2025	Service Charge	466227132	/	£4.25	None
31/10/2025	British Gas - Credit	CRRL2D3G22	£40.28	/	None

Bank account as of 31/10/2025 -

Main - £16,917.18

Hall - £1285.42

52. Date, time, and venue of next meeting - Agenda Item 16 (11/11/2025)

The chairman shared that meeting 10 times a year is now needed and looked at changing the day of meeting too. In the future, meetings will be held on the second Wednesday of every month (minus August & December)

14th January 2026 – 7pm in the Village Hall.

The meeting ended at 20:55.